
Carolina Pine Quilters 

Minutes: meeting date January 14, 2019 

 
Meeting called: Meeting was called to order by President Pat Jones at 7:00pm 

Attendance: 45 members 

Guests:  4, Leigh Brown, Dorothy Rawie, Angie Rawie, Susan Renegar 

Cares & Concerns: Diane Miller injured her leg in a fall in December 

Announcements:  Pat Jones had made a poster of some of our guild’s statistics from 
last year which included that our membership was about 95 people, with 
attendance about 45 to 50 people per month. Our annual quilt show had about 500 
visitors, which was an increase over previous years. We still have vacancies we need 
to fill on the board, and as head of committees.  We need a Webmaster, and a Quilt 
Show chair or co-chairs. Pat Jones will also head Fund Raising. 

The Board has decided on standard pricing for the various events we have 
scheduled for this year. Lectures will be $10.00, Workshops $45.00, Super Saturday 
$10.00, the Studio Tour Fundraiser is $20.00. Sign-up sheets will be at meetings 
previous to events. 

Lucy Bureau reported that the Block Printing class at the Aiken Center for the Arts 
has been filled and now has a waiting list for students. Lucy also presented the 
guild challenge for the year. We are to make either an art quilt with a sea animal 
such as a sea turtle, or a Traditional pieced quilt with an ocean theme such as 
Storm At Sea, Ocean Waves, or Snail’s Trail. There is no size requirement. Quilts 
will be unveiled at the August meeting.  

Barb Sapparito- Quilters Gallery- needs people to contact her to show their quilts 
each month. 

Debbie Phillips has taken leadership of the Community Outreach Committee. She 
reported that our guild will be challenged to participate in two projects this year. 
She has several bins of fabric and supplies for these projects 

• Fidget quilts- placemat sized, with objects such as zippers attached to be 
donated to an Alzheimer’s care facility. 

• Quilted postcards 

Carolyn Gibbons noted that we still have the 3rd Thursday of each month reserved 
at the Hobby Lobby classroom for working as a group on charity projects, such as 
Seatbelt Buddies, which are donated to doctor’s offices for cancer patients or others. 



Door Prize Winner- Frogie Rappoport, Hobby Lobby gift card. 

Program- the program was a description of the up-coming programs, workshops and 
events for this year, given by Pat Jones and Lucy Bureau. 

Next Month, February 11 & 12, will be an Asian Odyssey, with lectures and a trunk 
show by June Colburn from Florida.  

Quilters Gallery Artist-Dorothy Mock 

Show & Tell- Susan Condon, Gerry White, Barb Taylor, Sherry Hodge, Linda Yehle, 
Barb Sapparito, Sandy Erwin all showed recent projects. 

Adjourned- the meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm. 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Margot Salzman, Secretary 

 

 


